
1

Stevens, Hayley

From: Joe Stewart <jstewart@cnoa.org>
Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 9:29 AM
To: Winchell, Timothy; serratotraining08@gmail.com; msauerwein@tustinca.org; 

mnunley@tustinca.org; jhamlin@santa-ana.org; Jsuch2@Torranceca.gov; 
GDukeman@TorranceCA.Gov; jema@fullertonpd.org; jsmith2@torranceca.gov

Cc: Virgoe, Brad; Stevens, Hayley
Subject: RE: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate

Follow Up Flag: Flag for follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

CNOA Approves. 
 
Joe Stewart 
Executive Director 
California Narcotic Officers’ Association 
28245 Avenue Crocker, Suite #230 
Santa Clarita, CA 91355-1201 
(661) 775-6960 Off 
(661) 607-3645 Cell 
jstewart@cnoa.org 
www.cnoa.org 

 

     
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains legally privileged and confidential information 
sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication you 
are not authorized to use it in any manner, except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender. 
 
 
 

From: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 1:05 PM 
To: serratotraining08@gmail.com; msauerwein@tustinca.org; mnunley@tustinca.org; jhamlin@santa-ana.org; 
Jsuch2@Torranceca.gov; GDukeman@TorranceCA.Gov; jema@fullertonpd.org; jsmith2@torranceca.gov; Joe Stewart 
<jstewart@cnoa.org> 
Cc: Virgoe, Brad <Virgoe_Brad@sac.edu>; Stevens, Hayley <Stevens_Hayley@sac.edu> 
Subject: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate 
 
CJA Advisory Council and ISA members: 
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Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to create a Basic Law 
Enforcement Academy Certificate of Achievement. Unfortunately, a certificate was never created, although both 
organizational partners have been successfully training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 

  
In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the LA/OC Regional 
Consortium.  One step in this process requires endorsement from the CJA Advisory Council and its ISA members. 

  
Therefore, we are looking to seek your approval by getting individual email confirmations from everyone, no 
later than May 18th.   Could you please email me back with your          approval as soon as you can? 

  
Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any questions. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 
Associate Dean 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
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Stevens, Hayley

From: Winchell, Timothy
Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 2:11 PM
To: Stevens, Hayley
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL MAIL]Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate

 
 
Thanks, 
 
Tim Winchell 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: JOHN EMA <jema@fullertonpd.org>  
Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 9:47 AM 
To: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL MAIL]Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate 
 
Fullerton Police Department approves. 
John Ema 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On May 13, 2020, at 1:04 PM, Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> wrote: 
 
 
 
CAUTION: BE CAREFUL WITH THIS MESSAGE 
 
This email came from outside City of Fullerton. Do not open attachments, click on links, or respond unless you expected 
this message and recognize the email address. 
 
 
 
 
 
CJA Advisory Council and ISA members: 
 
 
Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to create a Basic Law 
Enforcement Academy Certificate of Achievement. Unfortunately, a certificate was never created, although both 
organizational partners have been successfully training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 
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In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the LA/OC Regional Consortium.  
One step in this process requires endorsement from the CJA Advisory Council and its ISA members. 
 
 
 
Therefore, we are looking to seek your approval by getting individual email confirmations from everyone, no later than 
May 18th.   Could you please email me back with your          approval as soon as you can? 
 
 
Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 
Associate Dean 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
 
 
Disclaimer: This electronic transmission, and any documents attached hereto, may contain confidential and/or legally 
privileged information. The information is intended only for use by the recipient named above. If you have received this 
electronic message in error, please notify the sender and delete the electronic message. Any disclosure, copying, 
distribution, or use of the contents of information received in error is strictly prohibited 
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Stevens, Hayley

From: Serrato and Associates Inc. <serratotraining08@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 1:11 PM
To: Winchell, Timothy
Cc: msauerwein@tustinca.org; mnunley@tustinca.org; jhamlin@santa-ana.org; Jsuch2

@Torranceca.gov; GDukeman@TorranceCA.Gov; jema@fullertonpd.org; jsmith2
@torranceca.gov; Joe Stewart; Virgoe, Brad; Stevens, Hayley

Subject: Re: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Yes, I approve. 

Rick Serrato  
SA Training President 
 
On Wed, May 13, 2020, 1:04 PM Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> wrote: 

CJA Advisory Council and ISA members: 

  

Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to create a Basic Law 
Enforcement Academy Certificate of Achievement. Unfortunately, a certificate was never created, although 
both organizational partners have been successfully training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 

  

In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the LA/OC Regional 
Consortium.  One step in this process requires endorsement from the CJA Advisory Council and its ISA 
members. 

  

Therefore, we are looking to seek your approval by getting individual email confirmations from everyone, no 
later than May 18th.   Could you please email me back with your          approval as soon as you can? 

  

Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any questions. 

  

  

Sincerely, 
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Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 

Associate Dean 

Criminal Justice Academies 

Santa Ana College 

  

(714) 566-9200 
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Stevens, Hayley

From: Smith, Jacquelynn <jsmith2@torranceca.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 3:19 PM
To: Serrato and Associates Inc.
Cc: Winchell, Timothy; msauerwein@tustinca.org; mnunley@tustinca.org; jhamlin@santa-

ana.org; Such, Jonathan; Dukeman, Gregory; jema@fullertonpd.org; Joe Stewart; Virgoe, 
Brad; Stevens, Hayley

Subject: Re: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Torrance PD approves. Thanks   
 
Respectfully,  
 
Jacquelynn Smith  

Sent from my iPhone 
 
On May 13, 2020, at 1:10 PM, Serrato and Associates Inc. <serratotraining08@gmail.com> wrote: 

WARNING: External e-mail  
Please verify sender before opening attachments or clicking on links. 

Yes, I approve. 

Rick Serrato  
SA Training President 
 
On Wed, May 13, 2020, 1:04 PM Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> wrote: 

CJA Advisory Council and ISA members: 

  

Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to 
create a Basic Law Enforcement Academy Certificate of Achievement. Unfortunately, a 
certificate was never created, although both organizational partners have been successfully 
training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 

  

In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the 
LA/OC Regional Consortium.  One step in this process requires endorsement from the CJA 
Advisory Council and its ISA members. 
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Therefore, we are looking to seek your approval by getting individual email confirmations from 
everyone, no later than May 18th.   Could you please email me back with your          approval as 
soon as you can? 

  

Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any 
questions. 

  

  

Sincerely, 

  

Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 

Associate Dean 

Criminal Justice Academies 

Santa Ana College 

  

(714) 566-9200 
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Stevens, Hayley

From: Winchell, Timothy
Sent: Thursday, May 14, 2020 2:11 PM
To: Stevens, Hayley
Subject: FW: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate

 
 
Thanks, 
 
Tim Winchell 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
 

From: Nunley, Matthew <MNunley@tustinca.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 4:09 PM 
To: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> 
Subject: RE: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate 
 
Approve 
 

From: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2020 1:05 PM 
To: serratotraining08@gmail.com; Sauerwein, Mark <MSauerwein@tustinca.org>; Nunley, Matthew 
<MNunley@tustinca.org>; jhamlin@santa-ana.org; Jsuch2@Torranceca.gov; GDukeman@TorranceCA.Gov; 
jema@fullertonpd.org; jsmith2@torranceca.gov; Joe Stewart <jstewart@cnoa.org> 
Cc: Virgoe, Brad <Virgoe_Brad@sac.edu>; Stevens, Hayley <Stevens_Hayley@sac.edu> 
Subject: Vote: Basic LE Academy Certificate 
 
CJA Advisory Council and ISA members: 
 

Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to create a Basic Law 
Enforcement Academy Certificate of Achievement. Unfortunately, a certificate was never created, although both 
organizational partners have been successfully training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 

  
In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the LA/OC Regional 
Consortium.  One step in this process requires endorsement from the CJA Advisory Council and its ISA members. 

  
Therefore, we are looking to seek your approval by getting individual email confirmations from everyone, no 
later than May 18th.   Could you please email me back with your          approval as soon as you can? 

  
Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any questions. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 
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Associate Dean 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
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Stevens, Hayley

From: Winchell, Timothy
Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 1:03 PM
To: Cardenas, Susana
Cc: Stevens, Hayley
Subject: FW: OCSRTA Basic Academy Certificate

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Susana: 
 
Will this work? 
 
Like me, I think he assumed we need something more formal. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Tim Winchell 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
 
(714) 566-9200 
 

From: Lowenberg, Ron <rlowenberg@gwc.cccd.edu>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 9:23 AM 
To: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> 
Cc: Ames, Steven <sames@gwc.cccd.edu> 
Subject: Re: OCSRTA Basic Academy Certificate 
 
Tim:  We stand ready to help as you work through this process.  Perhaps you'd be willing to draft a letter of 
endorsement that you believe meets your needs.  I'll review, edit and seek our President's review and 
signature.  Ron 

From: Winchell, Timothy <Winchell_Timothy@sac.edu> 
Sent: Monday, April 27, 2020 4:21 PM 
To: Lowenberg, Ron <rlowenberg@gwc.cccd.edu> 
Subject: [External] OCSRTA Basic Academy Certificate  
  
Dean Lowenberg: 
  
As we have discussed, Santa Ana College, in partnership with the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, is seeking to 
create a Basic Law Enforcement Academy Certificate of Completion. Unfortunately, the certificate was never created, 
although both organizational partners have been successfully training peace officer recruits together since 1970. 
  
In order to rectify this curriculum oversight, SAC will need to have its plan approved by the LA/OC Regional 
Consortium.  One step in this process requires the proposing college to secure the endorsement of the neighboring 
program(s). 
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Therefore, the purpose of my email is to seek your approval on behalf of Golden West College- the only other police 
academy in Orange County? 
  
Thank you in advance for your time, consideration, and help.  Please call me, if you have any questions. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Timothy Winchell, Ph.D. 
Associate Dean 
Criminal Justice Academies 
Santa Ana College 
  
(714) 566-9200 
  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
*** NOTICE *** This message was sent from an external sender and did not originate from Coast Community 
College District. If you are unsure of the authenticity of the sender, DO NOT click any links or download any 
attachments. Instead, click on FORWARD and address to phishing 
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